

NEWS RELEASE
CITY OF JONESVILLE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

JONESVILLE CITY COUNCIL RECOGNIZES BOWMAN

After more than 13 years of service on the Jonesville City Council and Village Council, Tim Bowman has decided to not seek re-election in November. The City Council recognized him for his service to the people of Jonesville at the beginning of their meeting on October 16th.

Mayor Gerry Arno presented a Proclamation on behalf of the Council recognizing Bowman's Council service; work as a member of the Jonesville Citizenship Awards Committee, Council Budget, and Personnel Committees; and service as Mayor Pro-Tem. Arno then offered a personal note to Bowman, saying, "thank you for your honesty, dedication, and loyalty to the City of Jonesville."

While thanking Bowman for his service, Council member Andy Penrose noted that they had not only become colleagues on Council, but friends. He added that although they would not be working together anymore, they would always remain friends.

Bowman reminisced about those he had served with on Council over the years, noting that they had been good mentors. He encouraged his fellow members of Council, telling them that "everyone here is an important part of the growth of Jonesville." He then shared a bit of advice that he received in his personal travels when he bumped into someone who learned he was from Jonesville: "don't lose your charm."

Bowman's seat on the City Council will be filled at the November 5th general election. Incumbents Delesha Padula and Andy Penrose are running, along with Dean Adair, Travis Henson, and Annette Sands. The top three vote-getters will be elected to four-year Council terms. Mayor Gerry Arno is running unopposed for a two-year term as Mayor.

###

Photos:

CBW05773.jpg – The Jonesville City Council recognizes Tim Bowman for more than 13 years of service on the City Council. Pictured (I to r): Council Members Chris Grider, George Humphries, Jr., Andy Penrose, Mayor Pro-Tem Delesha Padula, Council Members Brenda Guyse, Tim Bowman, and Mayor Gerry Arno. Photo credit: Windy Spencer

CBW05789.jpg – Mayor Gerry Arno presents Council Member Tim Bowman with a Proclamation recognizing his service to the Village and City of Jonesville. Pictured (I to r): Council Member Tim Bowman and Mayor Gerry Arno. Photo credit: Windy Spencer

Contact Information: Jeff Gray, City Manager 265 E. Chicago Street Jonesville, MI 49250 (517) 849-2104 (517) 849-9037 fax jgray@jonesville.org